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  Note verbale dated 15 March 2012 from the Permanent 
Mission of Serbia to the United Nations Office and other 
international organizations in Geneva addressed to the Office 
of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights 

 The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Serbia to the United Nations Office and 
other international organizations in Geneva presents its compliments to the Office of the 
United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights and has the honour to transmit 
herewith an attachment concerning the general segment following the high-level segment of 
the nineteenth session of the Human Rights Council.* 

 The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Serbia would be most appreciative if the 
present note and the attachment thereto could be duly circulated as a document of the 
nineteenth session of the Human Rights Council. 

  
 * Reproduced in the annex as received, in the language of submission only. 
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Annex 

During the 19th regular session of the Human Rights Council on the General Segment 
following the High Level Segment, the delegation of Albania engaged in an effort to distort 
facts, going beyond UN agreed principles and terminology. Therefore, it is deemed crucial 
to put the records straight as far as the issues on Belgrade – Pristina dialogue are concerned. 

The EU facilitated dialogue between Belgrade and Pristina started in March 2011 in 
accordance with the UN Security Council resolution 1244 of 10 June 1999 and the UN 
General Assembly resolution 64/298 of 13 October 2010.  

The UN Security Council resolution 1244 has reaffirmed the sovereignty and territorial 
integrity of the Republic of Serbia (previous Federal Republic of Yugoslavia) as set out in 
the Helsinki Final Act, confirming Southern Serbian Province of Kosovo and Metohija to 
be integral part of its territory. The UN General Assembly resolution 64/298 welcomed the 
process of dialogue between Belgrade and Pristina which in itself would be a factor for 
peace, security and stability in the region, while the dialogue would promote cooperation, 
achieve progress on the path of the European Union and improve the lives of the people. 

Bearing that in mind, it is clear that no negotiations have or could have been conducted 
between the Republic of Serbia and so-called “the Republic of Kosovo”, since the Province 

of Kosovo and Metohija constitutes integral part of the Republic of Serbia. For this reason, 
the usage of the above-mentioned term for the Serbian Province is contrary to the principles 
and rules of the United Nations and as such should be deleted from the records of the 
meeting. 

    


